
             

 

  
 

Request FY16 FY17 15-17 

FTE 0.0 10.3 5.2 

GF-State  $0 $785,000 $785,000 

Total $0 $1,168,000 $1,168,000 

                                            

 

DSHS 
After Action Reviews 

2016 SUPPLEMENTAL BUDGET 
 

 

DECISION PACKAGE SUMMARY 

The Department of Social and Health Services requests $1,168,000 ($785,000 GF-State) and 5.2 FTEs to support 

legislation calling for a uniform process for conducting After Action Reviews (AAR) for fatalities, near-fatalities, and other 

specific instances for children or vulnerable adults in the care of, or receiving services, by the department.  The AAR will 

provide a comprehensive, objective system review, including whether abuse, neglect or other factors contributed to  the 

client’s death or near-fatality.  The Assistant Secretary will be provided a case report of the lessons learned, findings and 

recommendations related to changes in policies or procedures, laws, or service delivery.  The AAR evaluation also 

includes identifying triggers for when an employee investigation must be conducted. 

PROBLEM STATEMENT 

2SSB 5888, known as Aiden’s Act, establishes key requirements for review of near-fatality incidents involving a child in 

the care of or receiving services from the department or a supervising agency or who has previously been in the care of 

or received such services.  While this act establishes some key requirements pertinent to CA, a consistent approach can 

be applied to other areas of service within the department.  In order to develop an enterprise system approach to 

reviews for these cases, further work needs to be done to: 

 Define clear violations—develop a “Bright line” list of what violations are to be included 

 Establish a consistent process for establishing disciplinary action 

Consequently, request legislation is being introduced to require a uniform, consistent process by which after action 

reviews are conducted that identifies lessons learned from the case review and integrates an employee performance 

component into the process.      

PROPOSED SOLUTION  

Funding is requested to provide staffing necessary to facilitate the reviews, draft reports, change service delivery or 

practice requirements, and conduct employee investigations as necessary.         



 

     

                    

Assistant Secretary Patricia Lashway (360) 902-7812                      October 8, 2015 

DSHS administrations have been queried to estimate the workload impact of conducting these reviews under the 

proposed policy, preparing after action individual case reports, revising policies and practices, and investigating 

employees when the department suspects that the employee has violated policy, practice, codes of conduct, or law. 

EXPECTED RESULTS 

DSHS anticipates changing policies, procedures and accountability following after action reviews, will improve safety and 

service delivery for our clients.   DSHS anticipates fewer client fatality and near fatalities and, as a result, fewer tort 

claims and settlements/judgment payouts.  DSHS expects that these reviews will demonstrate greater accountability to 

our clients and taxpayers alike.        

STAKEHOLDER IMPACT 

DSHS anticipates support for funding from our clients and advocates, and does not expect any opposition.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


